September 6, 2022

The Board of Public Works & Safety met on Tuesday, September 6, 2022, at 10:00 a.m. in the
Marion City Council Chambers. Present were, Alex Huskey, Cindy Cunningham, Linda Wilk,
and secretary to the board.

Approval of the August 15 minutes are tabled to the next meeting.
Marion Police Department- Promotions

Chief Angela Haley: Promoted Dave Bennett, Drew Tittle and Tim Pauley to Sergeant for
Marion Police Department. Their new roles will begin in January.

No action needed.

Marion Police Department- Merit Awards

Chief Haley presented Officer Joe Biddle, Sergeant Ridgeway and his K9 partner Kurt and Dave
Bennett with a meritorious award for pursuing and assisting in the apprehension of Zachary Case
who broke into a residence on July 21, 2022 in the 1100 block of East 32°¢ Street. A meritorious
award was given to Office Mcpike for his life saving assistance for a child that was having
trouble in the water.

No action taken,

Chief Haley: Thank you for allowing us to come here today to present these awards. All of these
men have been honored not just in this manner but in the employee spotlight. The original four
last month and then Officer McPike is our employee spotlight this month, Quite honestly the
waork that these men do on a daily basis is amazing. This community is lucky to have the police
officers that they do working in this conununity. This is one of the best departments hands down
and it is because of the people and the officers that work at our department and again I thank you
for allowing us the time to show them some public gratitude, Thank you.

Cindy Cunningham: Thank you.

Alex Huskey: Thank you Chief. 1 believe that it’s appropriate that we just simply give a round of
applause for doing a job that many of us really would not do so let’s give them round of
applause. Alright, it is wonderful that most of our agenda today is taken up by such wondrous
acts. So thank you.

Public Comment

Robin Fouce: Thank you. Good morning. I just wanted to say I am honored to be in the presence
of these officers. Thank you for all that you do. We greatly appreciate you and we hope you feel
the love that we have for you. What a job that you do and thank you so much.

PAYMENT OF THE BILLS- September 6, 2022

Alex Huskey: As we prepare to pay the bills I incorporate by reference vouchers number 48995-
49205 in the total of $437,944.70 for payment. [ ask if there are any questions or comments



about the bills as this time. Seeing there are not questions or comments 1 will entertain a motion
to pay the bilis.

Motion to approve payment of the bills for September 6, 2022- Cindy Cunningham; seconded
Linda Wilk. Motion passed.

Motion to adjourn- Linda Wilk; seconded Cindy Cunningham,

Meeting adjourned.
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